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RETREAT ON THE MORAL FRONT
We are now in the midst of the most cri

tical moral climate in the history of 
North Carolina. It is at such a time as 
this that the Budget Committee of the Bap
tist State Convention is attempting to cut 
back financial support for the Christian 
Action League and eventually cut out sup
port for it altogether. At a time when 
there should be increased support for the 
Christian Action League, the League contri
bution is being more than cut in half and 
removed from the Baptist State Convention 
Budget where it has been for more than 40 
years. It is the recommendation of the 
Budget Committee that the Christian Action 
League be placed in the State Mission Of
fering for $12,000 in Phase I.At a time of 
spiraling inflation and at a time when sup
port for the Laegue should be increased in
stead of diminished it is the desire of the 
Budget Committee to cut support back to 
what it was in 1976 and it wasn't enough 
then.

CRITICAL

But why is support for the Christian 
Action League so critical now? A reading 
of recent Headlines will reveal the reason. 
On September 29 a Headline in the Charlotte 
Observer said, "BIKER GANG RIVALRIES SUS
PECTED IN SLAYING OF HELL'S ANGELS CHIEF". 
Another Headline read, "GRIM EVIDENCE OF 
GANG WAR". Still another Headline warned 
of expanding influence of such motorcycle 
gangs as the Hell's Angels, the Outlaws and 
others.

These developments should be a major 
concern to the Baptists of North Carolina. 
It has been pointed out again and again 
that the Motorcycle Gangs thrive on drugs 
and prostitution. There is mounting evi
dence that North Carolina is becoming a 
major drug port to America. North Carolina 
newspapers have been filled in recent weeks 
with stories about the discovery of Pot 
fields in our State. Alcohol is an ever 
growing menace in the State of North Caro
lina.

LAX LAWS
These things are happening in our State 

because our laws are so lax and ineffective 
in controlling these crises. The Christian 
Action League has taken the initiative in 
combatting these things by pushing for 
stronger and more effective laws dealing 
with alcohol, drugs, prostitution and por
nography. Under the leadership of Coy 
Privette, the Christian Action League is 
more effective than ever. It is the only 
organization that has the ear of the Legis
lature. Of course, all the Legislative 
battles have not been won but neither have 
they been lost. The Christian Action 
League has a good track record. It has 
been effective in halting a lot of bills

that would have otherwise been passed.

ATTACK
The deletion of the Christian Action 

League from the Budget of the State Conven
tion is part of an overall attack on the 
Christian Action League by the liberal left 
and that is all that it can be called. 
There are some men on the Budget Committee 
and on the Executive Committee who are not 
in sympathy with the things that the Chris
tian Action League stands for. They know 
that if support for the League can be cut 
off then the League will die.

Baptists have a peculiar responsibility 
toward the League. We should give far 
more support than any other denominational 
group because there are far more Baptists 
in North Carolina than there are in any 
other religious group. The Christian Action 
League had its birth with the North Caro
lina State Convention. It has been sup
ported through the Budget of the Convention 
for many years and it is at critical times 
like these that support of the League 
should be increased Instead of being dimin
ished. - -

HISTORY OF CONVENTION 
SUPPORT FOR THE C.A.L.

1. The Convention meeting in Wilmington, 
N.C., Nov. 16-17, 1937, was urged to sup
port liberally efforts dealing with the 
growing alcohol beverage problem.

2. The Convention meeting in Raleigh, 
Nov. 15-17, 1938, pointed out in a resolu
tion that efforts to speak to the alcohol 
problem was inadequate. (At that time, 
there were several splinter groups dealing 
with the issue.) The Convention called up- 
these groups to review their work so it 
could be done more effectively.

3. In the Convention in Winston-Salem, 
Nov. 21-23, 1939, Robert N. Simms, Sr. 
made a motion that the Convention name a 
committee of 5 to formualte a plan where 
churches of different denominations may 
work together in dealing with the growing 
alcohol problem. Named to this committee 
were: Robert N. Simms, Sr., Raleigh; 
Johnson J. Hayes, Wilkesboro; Zeno Wall, 
Shelby; J.A. McMillan, Thomasville; and A. 
J. Barton, Wilmington. An amount of not 
less than $500 and not more than $1,000 was 
set aside for this cause.

4. At the Charlotte Convention, Nov. 19-21 
1940, the Convention granted the power to 
the Simms Committee to confer and co-oper
ate with other religious bodies in order 
to bring together an inter-denominational 
organization to speak to the alcohol 

issue.

5. In the High Point Convention, Nov. 
17-19, 1942, the General Board was author
ized to use from $5,000 to $6,000 to join 
with other denominations to form an organi
zation and to employ 1 or more persons to 
direct the work. The convention nominated 
55 persons as trustees to the organization 
that came to be the ALLIEDSCHURCH LEAGUE.

6. In the 1943 Convention which was held 
at Winston-Salem, the Convention adopted a 
report from the General Board that the Bap
tist State Convention participate in the 
Allied Church League with its influence and 
money. $5,500 was appropriated.

7. In the Charlotte 1944 Convention, the 
General Board recommended that the support 
to the League be increased. That year 
$6,063.15 was contributed.

8. The 1945 Raleigh Convention adopted 
the General Board report increasing support 
to the League to $7,500.

9. In 1950, the support was increased to 
$8,500.

10. A check of the historical annuals re
veals that support went to $10,000 in 1960 
when D. P. McFarland was named Executive 
Director of what is now known as the Chris
tian Action League of N.C., Inc.

11. In 1976, Convention support was 
$12,000, in 1977: $12,500, and in 1979: 
$13,000.

12. In 1980, the League was budgeted 
$13,000 from the Co-operative Program and 
$12,000 from the N.C. Missions Offering. 
D.P. McFarland retired on December 31,1980, 
as Executive Director.

13. For 1981, the League was budgeted 
$13,000 from the Co-operative Program and 
$12,000 from the N.C. Missions Offering. 
On January 1, 1981, Coy C. Privette became 
the Executive Director.

14. For 1982, the Budget Committee of the 
Baptist State Convention is recommending 
that the League receive $12,000 from the 
N.C. Missions Offering. This is reverting 
back to the same amount that the League re
ceived in 1976.
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TO RELOCATE IS THE ONLY SENSIBLE THING TO DO
One of the big questions that Baptists 

in Greensboro will face will be:"What will 
we do about the Baptist Building?" During 
the past year, a buyer made an offer for 
the purchase of the Baptist Building at 
its appraised value then offered an extra 
gift to the Baptist State Convention. But 
due to misrepresentation of the facts by 
the Biblical Recorder and the questioning 
of the Buyer's integrity and the integrity 
of Convention Officials byunknowledgable 
people, the buyer withdrew his offer and 
the deal fell through. In spite of opposi
tion from the Biblical Recorder, the Execu
tive Committee and the General Board forged 
ahead with plans to do something about the 
Baptist Building. The Building was a very 
poorly planned building when it was con
structed years ago and is now in a state of 
disrepair. It is that time in the life of 
the building when such things as heating 
systems must be replaced and other major 
repairs must be done. This is coupled with 
the fact that the Baptist Building furnish
es only cramped quarters for the personnel 
who work there. Many of the offices are 
nothing more than glorified "cubby holes". 
Closet and other storage space in the of
fice areas is very inadequate. There is 
very little room for program expansion.

Moreover, the Baptist Building is loca
ted in what is now generally considered a 
"red light" district. There have been 
stories of workers going to work in the 
Baptist Building and finding Winos lying 
across the door in the Mornings. There 
have also been reports abounding concerning 
the abundance of prostitution in the area. 
It is not considered safe for women to go 
alone to the Baptist Building.

OPTIONS
Several options are to be presented to 

the Convention at Greensboro. We had at 
first thought that the options would simply 
be presented to the people at the Greens
boro Convention and the Messengers would be 
allowed to vote on the option of their own 
choice without propagandizing or pressure 
from any quarter but new wrinkles have de
veloped. While several options will be 
presented, one option will have the backing 
of the Executive Committee, the General 
Board and the General Secretary, albeit it 
is not the best option.

FIRST OPTION
The first option will be to simply do 

nothing and continue to use the building as 
it is, making repairs as they are needed. 
This option seems unthinkable given the 
study of the building and the conditions of 
the area surrounding the building. It has 
been reported that the Raleigh Police are 
patrolling the area but this is likely to 
be a passing thing. It happened in response 
to a vast amount of publicity that was 
given to the problem during the debate over 
the Baptist Building. The likelihood is 
that the Raleigh Police will probably fall 
hack into the same patterns as before. 
There is no denying that the Baptist Build
ing is located in a bad area of the city. 
Even the First Baptist Church has been 
forced to take extreme security measures to 
assure the safety of their staff and their 
property.

SECOND OPTION

Another option will be that of doing 

major repairs and minor remodeling so as to 
make the building somewhat more functional 
for today's organization of the Baptist 
State Convention. This is a patchwork ap
proach that promises only to be inadequate 
from the beginning and has been described 
by one knowledgable person as "pouring 
money down a rat hole".

THIRD OPTION
The Third Option that the people at the 

Greensboro Convention will face will be 
that of a major remodeling program with an 
addition to the Baptist Building which will 
provide a great deal more usable space. 
There are several drawbacks to this. First 
of all, there will be the hindrances to the 
staff during the remodeling process which 
would probably take at least a year. Also, 
there is still the problem of the location 
of the Building in a "red light" district 
of Raleigh. Moreover, parking at the Bap
tist Building is both inconvenient and in
adequate especially when there are special 
meetings in the Baptist Building. About 
the only good thing about the location of 
the Baptist Building at the present site is 
its close proximity to Hotel facilities 
which are just across the street.

FOURTH OPTION
A Fourth Option will be the relocation 

of the Baptist Building on the outskirts of 
Raleigh on land which has been made avail
able to the Convention. This is the propo
sal which is being backed by the Executive 
Committee and the General Board. But this 
option will be a mistake. Obviously the 
General Board has not given enough consi
deration to the facts concerning this op
tion. First of all, the proposed location 
is in a place that is some distance from 
Hotel accomodations and this should be a 
very important factor in relocating the 
Baptist Building. The primary reason given 
for relocation on the outskirts of Raleigh 
is the convenience of the Staff. Some 
Staff members have indicated that they do 
not want to move. Of course, it is quite 
understandable that Secretaries, whose 
husbands are employed in Raleigh could not 
leave their families and move to another 
area of the State. A Survey was made of 
Baptist Building personnel in which they 
were asked to respond to the question 
as to whether or not they would move to a- 
nother location. Dr. Ray has reported that 
only 45% of the personnel in the Baptist 
Building would be willing to move and that 
55% would not be willing to move. Of 
course, this 55% figure includes Secretar
ial help. If the Secretarial help were 
excluded from this figure and only the vo
cational people were surveyed, the picture 
would change drastically. Also, the survey 
was to be turned in unsigned. In other 
words, those giving answers were allowed to 
remain anonymous. It is quite possbile 
that even that picture would change dras
tically if an employee were actually faced 
with the mandate of moving or giving up his 
position.

But a Denominational Building should no 
more be built for the convenience of the 
Staff than a Church should build a building 
for the convenience of a Pastor. Pastors 
move. Baptist Building staffs change. The 
Baptists of North Carolina should not be 
saddled any longer with a Building located 
in the wrong area of the State just for the 
convenience of a Staff. Pastors have to 

move all the time. Why should it be so 
much different for employees of the State 
Convention. We doubt if Pastors who are 
periodically faced with the prospect of 
moving are going to be too much in sympathy 
with this kind of reasoning. Moreover, we 
believe that if the vocational staff mem
bers were surveyed the vast majority of 
them would be willing to move and securing 
secretarial help would not be that much of 
a problem. In fact, it would likely be 
much easier to find secretarial help in 
some other parts of the State. Relocation 
on the outskirts of Raleigh keeps the Bap
tist Building located away from1the-major 
portion of the Baptist constituency of this 
State. That is a wrong location. It has 
been in the wrong location for many, many 
years.

FIFTH OPTION
The Fifth and best Option is to locate 

the Building somewhere in the Greensboro 
or Triad area. This is by far the best op
tion for many reasons.

FIRST, the most rapid growth in North 
Carolina is taking place in the Piedmont and 
to the West. This area is rapidly becoming 
one of the major industrial areas of the 
Nation. There is a rapid influx of popula
tion. Industry is moving from the North to 
this area. Demographers over the nation are 
literally appalled at what is happening in 
the Southern Piedmont. Because of climate, 
water supply, labor supply, Interstate and 
rail connections, this has turned into one 
of the choice places in the entire nation to 
locate industry. Already, the vast majority 
of our Baptist constituency is located in 
the Piedmont and West. It js, therefore, 
reasonable that the Staff of the Baptist 
State Convention should be located near the 
majority of its' constituency if it is to 
serve that constituency effectively. When 
the Baptist Building is located too far to 
one end of the State as it presently is, 
there is a tendency to neglect the farthest 
extremity. That is the reason that the 
people in the far west have said for years 
that the State Convention stops at Asheville 
because they know that is about as far west 
as you can get someone to travel from the 
Raleigh Offices. This doesn't mean that the 
East is to be neglected but it does mean 
that help from the Baptist Building should 
be rendered on a fair and equitable basis 
to the entire constituency of North Carolina 
and that can be done more effectively when 
the Staff is located near to the concentra
tion of our constituency.

One staff member in the Baptist Building 
told this writer that he had to travel for 
two hours before he even started anywhere 
with the Building located in Raleigh. A 
number of the staff members in Raleigh actu
ally prefer to be located near the popula
tion centers and they do not understand the 
opposition from anyone on the vocational 
staff.

R. Tom Greene has proved our point. He 
has stated that the travel distance for the 
first six month period of this year would 
have been greater if the Baptist Building 
had been located in Greensboro rather than 
in Raleigh. This only substantiates what 
the people in the West have been saying for 
years. The Staff is travelling in the wrong 
direction. Most of the travelling now being 
done by the Baptist State Convention Staff 
is being done to the more sparsely populated 
areas of the State and away from the concen- 

(CONTTNUED ON PAGE THREE, COLUMN ONE)



BAPTIST BUILDING (CONTINUED FROM PAGE THREE)
of our Baptist constituency. This 
a natural tendency because of the 
of the Baptist Building.

most
For in- 

of the telecasts produced by 
of Communications is broad- 
Raleigh area and most of the 
those telecasts are from the 
Although churches in the

arid that is where

trations 
is only 
location 
stance, 
the Department 
cast in the 
personnel on 
Raleigh area. 
Piedmont and west give to the Co-operative 
Program that supports this ministry, we sel
dom. ever get any benefit from it.

SECOND, the economic factor would be a 
tremendous advantage if the Baptist Building 
was in the Greensboro area. It only stands 
to reason that a Convention Staff with pro
per /priorities and perspective would be 
travelling to the Piedmont and West because 
that is where the growth is taking place 

the majority of our 
people are. There are many ways of econo
mizing but there seems to be no promise in 
the future that the cost of travel is going 
to decline or even remain static. It will 
probably increase. A tremendous hunk of 
our State Convention Budget now goes toward 
travel for staff members. This is neces
sary because if the staff members are to be 
really effective they must get out into the 
field where the churches are and help those 
churches. With the Baptist Building loca
ted in the Greensboro or Triad Area, the 
Staff members will be close to their con
stituency and serving the constituency will 
entail much less travel than it presently 
does.

THIRD, 
factor and the time factor 
favors Greensboro. That staff 
words are still ringing in my ears: "I have 
to travel 
anywhere." Because of distance, many Of 
the Staff Members have to spend more nights 
away from their homes then they would like 
when they are working in the Western part 
of the State because the travel back to 
Raleigh is simply too far. On the road 
expenses such as Motel rooms and meals 
would be much less if the Baptist Building 
were located in the Triad or Greensboro 
area. The family strain of working for the 
Baptist State Convention would be much, 
much more tolerable because our Staff mem
bers could spend much more time at home.

FOURTH, a location in the Greensboro 
area would place the staff of the Conven
tion much closer to the Caraway Conference 
Center. Staff members of the State Conven
tion tell us that in the future there is 
going to be a much greater emphasis on in
tensive, in-depth training for church staff 
members and people. Sometimes this train
ing will take several days. It will have

the time factor is an important 
definitely 

members'

two hours before I even start

to be done at something like a Conference
Center. We already have a very large fa- the National Opinion Research Center in^j 
cility on the Caraway grounds near Asheboro Chicago. He also stated that the Moral Ma- | 
and this facility will probably be expanded jority is no majroity and that on a lot of J 
in the future. At the present time, the 
facility is often rented to groups outside 
our Baptist communion 
training groups. If 
were located closer 
would make possible a great deal more of 
intensive, in-depth training on a very eco- W. Cornwell, 
nomical basis because this facility is only 
minutes from Interstate 85. At the present 
time, Staff Members have to travel all the 
way from Raleigh to conduct conferences 
there. Training and equipping is going to 
be one of the major tasks of our 
the years to come and this task 
greatly enhanced by the location of the 
Baptist Building in the Triad area, perhaps 
even on the Caraway grounds. The possi- the media and education, 
bilities for helping our churches and asso- the projects director said 
ciations would be unlimited. there is a dramatic gap. Overall, Leaders^

such as Government 
the Baptist Building 

to this facility, it

staff in 
wi11 be

is not important here

In fact, 
be located 

In that way, 
will not 

instead

it may be more 
away from the 
our

be 
of

Baptist 
tempted to 

doing their

the cost of

CONCLUSION: There is no argument that 
the Eastern part of the State is a vast 
and sprawling expanse but much of it is 
swamp land and backwater. Raleigh is Geog
raphically well located to that area of the 
State but geography 
The important thing is People and we need 
to get our Staff close to the People. 
There is no advantage to being located near 
the Legislature, 
advantageous to 
Legislature.
Building people 
dabble in politics 
work.

It has been argued that 
selling and buying a new house would work a 
hardship on many of our staff people but 
one of them admitted a few days ago that he 
could most probably sell his home in 
Raleigh, build one of equal comfort in the 
Greensboro or Triad area, and turn a hand
some profit because land and house values 
were so much higher in Raleigh than they 
are in other parts of the State.

The Baptist Building is going to serve 
generations 
Convention is
Those people who are working for us now 
may not be working for us as much as two or 
three or five years hence. To place the 
Baptist Building in Raleigh for their con
venience is like locating a church building 
in the wrong part of town because it is 
close to the Pastor's Home. In a few years 
the Pastor will move on and the Church will 
be poorly located for generations to come.

The only consideration that makes any 
sense in the location of the Baptist Build
ing is the people - our constituency - and 
where they are located. It is perfectly 
ludicrous and unthinkable that, we would 
even consider locating the Baptist Building 
anywhere else other than in the great popu
lation centers of our State where our 
tist constituency is. We should do 
is practical and reasonable and in the best 
interest of the Baptist 
State even if it costs us a 
more.

to come. The Staff of the 
in a constant state of flux.

Bap- 
what

thispeople of 
million dollars

RMT

Are Americans Moral?

a 
a

The Biblical Recorder was quick to print 
Religious News Service article in which 
left wing Catholic Priest - Sociologist 

said that the American people are over
whelmingly liberal on such issues as abor
tion, pronography and homosexuality. He is 
Andrew Greely who is program director of

juiLj cuiu uiiau vii a iui ui 

its' opinions it represents a very small S 
minority of the American Society. TheseS 
words were spoken in face of the fact that 
the national elections of last November^ 
were a clean sweep for conservatives.

An Associated Press release by GeorgeS 
belies the claims of the 8 

Priest. After studying a report issued by 
Research and Forecasts Incorporated which b 
was commissioned by Connecticutt Mutuals hl ■ ■ w » f g
Life Insurance Company on the study of S | | i\| W I IE 9
American values, Cornwell stated that Amer-8
ican leaders are out of step with the pub- GOAL S
lie which is more religious and more con- h
cerned about moral values than top peoples ___
in most fields such as science, politics, B ^^0 000 0002 

John Pollock,^ w j W w W j w w W J
"4 4- 4^ /-loavi S

are different from the public. They don't 
represent the public.'1

Pollock further stated: "we 
would find this but 

in every sort of 
a common thread ...

RELIGION
Although there was no intention to focus 

on religion, it emerged as "the one factor 
• that consistently and dramatically affects 

the values and behavior of Americans" the 
report said,
had no idea that we 
there it was, showing up 
systematic analysis, 
it is something running through the whole 
culture."

The report further stated that religion's 
influence "has penetrated virtually every 
dimension of American experience" and "It 
is a stronger determinent of our values" 
than anything else, including age, sex, 
economic status, race or whether a person 
is liberal or conservative.

He said: "our findings suggest that the 
increasing impact of religion on our social 
and political institutions may be only the 
beginning of a trend that could change the 
face of America. The study, further stated 

. that moral issues have, 
vaulted to the forefront 
dialogue ..."

"American leaders are

"via religion, 
of the political

____ ... __ ... _ out of tune with 
the public, which they are presumed to re
present" the report added, saying that lea
ders are more flexible on moral issues and 
less religiously committed.

The study revealed that 74% of the pub
lic considered themselves religious com
pared with 66% of the leaders. While the 
public ranked moral virtue and honesty most 
important, leaders rated it fourth, putting 
intelligence and competence at the top of 
their list.

DOESN'T SURPRISE BAPTISTS
Of course, Cornell's report comes as no 

surprise to many Baptists who saw incumbent 
Jimmy Carter go down to a humiliating de
feat at the Polls even though he was openly 
"puffed" by the Baptist Press and some 
Baptist officials carried on feverish ac
tivity on his behalf. Many Americans were 
very disappointed because of those he had 
surrounded himself with. They were turned 
off by his mean and untruthful remarks dur
ing the campaign.

Many would affirm that there is a para
llel between what was found in the nation 
and what would be found among Southern 
Baptists only. The gap between the leader
ship and the people exists in Southern 
Baptist life.



4 MEDDLING ORGANIZATION
Last Spring a group of 50 men and women 

met at the Caraway Conference Center 
and formed a new organization which is 
surreptitiously called ’’Southern Baptists 
for the Family and Equal Rights”. The 
group is headed by Velma McGee Ferrell of 
Chapel Hill and the group heard such left 
wing speakers as Robert Bratcher of Chapel 
Hill arid Rev. Maria Bliss of Asheboro, 
past president of North Carolinians United 
for ERA. Marian Grant appeared before the 
group to speak on ’’Southern Baptist Women 
In The Church” .

In a letter to her former Pastor, a 
Church WMU President who attended the meet
ing by invitation wrote the following: 
"Saturday I had my first trip to Camp 
Caraway. I went to a 'Baptists for ERA 
Symposium'. Let me say right here that I 
am not for ERA. I went mainly out of cur
iosity and it proved to be an interesting 
and informative time. Some of what was 
said sounds good but I stilt can't fully 
go along with it. Maybe I heard wrong but 
I really don't think so, but it seems to me 
that some of our State leaders are being 
1 sneaky ' about getting ERA into our homes 
and churches. The group was formed under 
the title, 'Southern Baptists for Family
and Equal Rights ', and I am sure that you 
will be reading about this in the Recorder. 
Marian Grant promised that this will appear 
in the Recorder. At first they talked about 
putting ERA in the title and then decided 
to leave the capital A off so that it would 
not turn people off. Like I said before^ 
maybe I heard wrongbut it gust doesn't 
seem to me that what is going> to come out 
of this meeting is entirely on the 'up and 
up'. "

INTENTIONS EXPRESSED

The group made no bones about their in
tentions to interfere in the affairs of 
local churches. Mrs. Velma McGee Ferrell 
who heads the group openly stated that 
’’this group will work for more equitable 
distribution of talents and capabilities in 
the church, as well as more equitable dis
tribution of property in divorce cases."

Neither was the group bashful about 
their intention to propagandize. They sta
ted clearly that they will "prepare and 
disseminate educational materials on issues 
affecting the family and the role of women 
in the church."

The pages of the Biblical Recorder 
(March 28 issue) were given for the announ
cement of this organization and solicit a-* 
tion for more members was made at the con
clusion of the article.

FALLACIES
It is time to challenge the fallacyrof 

Mrs. Velma McGee Ferrell’s claim that women 
are denied places of leadership in the 
church. This writer is pastor of a con 
servative church which would likely be con
sidered by this group to be biased toward 
women in places of leadership. What is the 
actual fact? The Burkemont Baptist Church 
has 271 elected positions. 146 of those 
elective positions are held by women and 
only 125 of those elected positions are 
held by men. The most powerful committee 
in the church is the nominating committee 
and that committee does have women on it 
and has always had. Many of the Department 
Directors are women. The majority of the 
teachers are women. The positions are even
ly distributed. For instance, there are 

men working in the Nursery and the Pre
school Division. We believe that what is 
true at Burkemont is true in most other 
churches. Women do occupy places of leader
ship. They have places of responsibility 
and it is patently untrue that women are 
denied places of leadership in the church 
on the basis of sex.

A BIBLICAL CHURCH
Now, Burkemont Church is a Biblical 

Church. We do not ordain women either to 
the Ministry or to the office of Deacon. 
We hold to that policy because that is the 
clear teaching of the Scripture (Romans 16: 
1 not withstanding). There is no way that 
a woman can meet the Biblical qualifica
tions for ordination and to ordain women is 
in diametric opposition to the teaching of 
the Scripture. Our church does, however, 
have women staff members. But women staff 
members do not have to be ordained and, in
deed, should not be ordained. Women mis
sionaries should not be ordained. But we 
would certainly support womenimissionaries.

It should be obvious, even to the most 
casual observer, that the intent of this 
radical group is to subvert the churches. 
Their likely target is going to be the WMU 
Women. This is the reason that so many 
Pastors and church leaders have been’’turned 
off" by WMU work. So mamy outside people 
try to use the WMU as a pressure group in 
the church and convention officials have 
wondered why WMU has experienced such a de
cline in the last few years.
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THE COMMISSION
ON THE MINISTRY
The report of the Commission on the Min

istry doubtless contains many accurate as
sessments concerning problems in Pastor- 
Church relationships. A number of the rec
commendations of the Commission could prove 
to be helpful. The most disappointing 
aspect of the Report is an absence of any 
recommendation that churches return to the 
New Testament teachings concerning the Pas
tor or that the role of Pastor as set forth 
in the New Testament be re-emphasized. As 
regards Pastor-Church relationships, this 
is the most glaring need that we have and a 
return to the New Testament teaching con
cerning the New Testament Office of Pastor 
will solve more problems than all the coun
selors and resources in the world.

The problem of Pastor-Church relation
ships in the Southern Baptist Convention 
has become so acute because there has been 
a general downplaying of the New Testament 
role of the Pastor.

In the New Testament, the Pastor is a 
Bishop or Overseer (I Timothy 3: 1). He is 
a Shepherd - one who feeds the flock,leads 
the flock and attends to the welfare of the 
flock (Ephesians 4: 11). He is to willing
ly take oversight of the flock and he is 
to do so with a ready mind (I Peter 5: 2-3). 
The New Testament Pastor is not a Dictator 
but it is very clear in the New Testament 
that a Pastor is a man of authority who is 
under authority to the Great Shepherd or 
the "Chief Shepherd" (I Peter 5: 4).

It is clear from I Peter 5: 1 that the 
term elder and overseer was used inter- 
changably in the New Testament (See also 
Titus 1: 5).

When we come to the Book of the Revela
tion it is very clear that the Lord refers 
to the Pastors of the Churches of the Reve
lation as Angels (Revelation 1: 20). .An 
Angel is one who bears a message or one who 
does the bidding of God. this tells us 
something of the first loyalty of the Pas
tor. In I Timothy 6: 11 the Pastor is 
referred to as the "Man of God". The pas
sage in Hebrews 13: 7 is clearly a refer
ence to Pastors who are described as a 
"rulers, leaders or governors".

Even the most casual observer in Southern 
Baptist life today can readily observe that 
the strongest, greatest and most outreach- 
ing churches in the Southern Baptist Con
vention are those churches which respect 
pastoral authority as it is set forth in 
the New Testament. The weakest and the 
most ineffective churches that are doing 
so little to reach lost souls are those 
churches which have destroyed Pastoral au
thority. This fact can be demonostrated a- 
gain and again.

In Southern Baptist life we are so quick 
to fling the word "Dictator" at the Pastor 
who exercises strong leadership and who 
leads his people to respect pastoral au
thority as it is set forth in the New Test
ament. The New Testament makes it clear in 
I Peter 5 that the Pastor who takes the 
oversight of the congregation does so with 
a ready mind and is not there to lord it 
over God's heritage.

The "shared leadership" concept that is 
being advocated is not a New Testament 
principle and it is not a church building 
principle. It is a church destroying prin
ciple.

We recognize that "Church democracy" has 
been overworked in most Baptist Churches. 
This is the trend of the day. It is not 
popular to assert the New Testament teach
ing concerning Pastor Authority. But 
until we do so and until churches are 
taught to respect Pastoral authority and 
to restore the New Testament concept of the 
office of Pastor,our churches will continue 
to be weakened and aimless in their minis
try.

We began this article by pointing out 
that the report of the Commission carries 
many good recommendations. But unless the 
Commission ultimately concerns itself with 
the re-emphasis of the New Testament role 
of the Pastor, its work will be useless and 
Pastor-Church relationships will continue 
to deteriorate. The New Testament knows 
nothing of the "shared leadership" concept; 
Leadership responsibility rests upon the 
Pastor and unless Pastors are given the au
thority to lead the church in the way they 
should go, problems will continue to exist.
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CONTRIBUTIONS
Contributions should be sent to: \ \.-

Baptists United News ~ 
Rev. Garry Hardin 
Route 2, Box 393 
Hudson, N.C. 28638.


